

PUBLIC COMMENT POLICY

The Board of Trustees of the Kenosha Public Library adopts and makes public the following written policies.

It is the policy of the Kenosha Public Library Board of Trustees to invite audience participation during the public comment portion of the Board meeting agenda or during public hearings. In order to provide a fair opportunity to every person that desires to address the Board of Trustees:

- 1. In the absence of special circumstances as determined by the Board President, individuals will be called to comment in the order in which they arrived. If more than five speakers are present, individuals may be assigned numbers and called to speak in numerical order.
- 2. Each speaker may take up to three (3) minutes to make his or her comments. This time constraint may be modified by the Board President to be fewer than three minutes if there are a number of persons wishing to speak. Speakers will be advised when they have one minute remaining.
- 3. All speakers will be asked to begin by stating their name and address.
- 4. The Board of Trustees acts as a body. Individual trustees have no power or authority to act on behalf of the Library. Therefore:
 - Speakers are not to address nor engage in dialogue with individual trustees during the public comment period. Comments are to be addressed to the Board as a whole.
 - Trustees will not engage individual speakers in dialogue nor ask or answer questions during the presentation. The Board of Trustees cannot answer specific questions in dialogue format. Acting as a Board, and only as a Board, the trustees will consider comments and questions and may direct staff members to provide information.

In the event the meeting is conducted virtually, public comment on a particular agenda item must be submitted in advance of the meeting by electronic mail to public-comment@mykpl.info which will then be read into the Library record during the public hearing phase.

Any member of the public who does not respect these rules and the other people attending the meeting will be asked to leave the hearing/meeting.

The public is limited to commenting during the designated public comment period. An exception is a person who has been invited (ahead of time or spontaneously) to speak, make a presentation, or in some other way provide information to the Board.

Last Reviewed: August 12, 2025